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March 11, 2022 
 
Matt LeCerf 
Town Manager 
Town of Johnstown 
450 S. Parish Avenue 
Johnstown, Colorado 80534 
 
Subject: Letter of Engagement and Request for Support 
  100th Anniversary Commemoration of the Johnstown Meteorite Fall, July 6, 2024 
 
Dear Matt and Town Council Members, 

Johnstown has had its share of remarkable weather events over the past 120 years since its founding – 
numerous snowstorms and floods, a devastating tornado, and a meteorite fall that put Johnstown on the 
map in scientific and academic circles. The latter is the focus of this letter. 

The Johnstown Meteorite Fall 

It was just after 4:00 P.M. on July 6, 1924 when a funeral procession was nearing the entrance to the 
Elwell cemetery. From out of nowhere came a sonic boom-like noise, a sound that likely none of the 
witnesses had ever heard before since jet engines had not yet been invented. The horrific noise ushered in 
the ellipse that carried the meteorite shower overhead, bringing with it fire and smoke and a chunk of rock 
that slammed into the ground in front of the pall bearers’ car. There’s more to the story, and we’d like to 
share it with the world in two years for the 100th anniversary of the fall. 

The Johnstown Historical Society requests the Town’s support to assist and engage in the planning and 
hosting of a world-class event to celebrate and memorialize this rare celestial occurrence.  

Next Steps 

The JHS imagines a whole-town celebration, much like the community involvement that took place for 
the 2002 Johnstown Centennial, with numerous activities for residents and neighboring communities to 
come and enjoy. These activities could start as early as April 2024 before the end of the school year to 
engage our youngest residents in project-based learning programs that foster awareness of the Johnstown 
Meteorite. Additional events could follow for BBQ Day, with a final program to occur on Saturday July 
6th, the anniversary date of the meteorite fall. The possibilities are endless for drawing attendance from 
neighboring communities across the northern Front Range and by meteorite enthusiasts from everywhere. 

A larger centennial celebration also presents an opportunity for Johnstown businesses to capitalize on the 
volume of visitors that would attend such an event. With new residential subdivisions already underway 
and planned commercial development at the I-25 and Hwy 60 corridor, as well as the continued growth at 
2534, Johnstown could benefit greatly from its small claim to fame. 

 

 

 




